

Dear UnitedHealthcare Member:

We are pleased to announce the availability of a new process for handling the submission of claims for Medicare secondary coverage administered by UnitedHealthcare. Based on agreements with Medicare, we can receive an electronic copy of your Explanation of Medicare Benefits (EOMB) statement directly from the Medicare processor. Upon receipt of the EOMB, UnitedHealthcare will process the balance of your claim under the provisions of your employer's benefit plan. This eliminates the need for you or your physician to make a copy of the EOMB and submit a second claim to UnitedHealthcare for Medicare .

To take advantage of this streamlined process, please complete the enclosed Medicare Cross-Over Enrollment Form and return it as soon as possible. Your spouse may also participate in this process if she/he is eligible for Medicare <u>and</u> does not have any other group medical benefits coverage from another source.

It is anticipated that this new process will be in place approximately 4 weeks after UnitedHealthcare receives the enrollment form. You can verify that the automated cross-over is in place if you receive an EOMB statement from your Medicare carrier which states that your claim has been forwarded to your secondary insurance carrier. Until this message appears on your EOMB, it is important that you continue to file secondary claims with UnitedHealthcare for that portion of the charges. If your Medicare carrier does not send you an EOMB, you will know that your claim was crossed over if your UnitedHealthcare Explanation of Benefits includes a summary of Medicare benefits.

This new process does not apply to prescription drug expenses. Claims for those expenses should continue to be filed as they have in the past.

Remember, in order for you to take advantage of this process for Medicare and DME secondary claims, it is important that you complete and return the Enrollment Form in the enclosed postage-paid envelope as soon as possible. If you have any questions, please call UnitedHealthcare's Customer Care at the number on the back of your medical ID card.

Sincerely,

UnitedHealthcare

Enclosure